

Dear Residents, Patients and Families,

We are sending you this update as we work vigilantly to end COVID-19 in our Health Center.

As we share the number of cases with you, we would like to make you aware that the McLean data reported by the Office of the Governor yesterday detailing COVID-19 cases in Connecticut nursing homes and assisted living communities by town is inaccurate. While it's uncertain if the errors occurred during the reporting process, or through data calculation, we are working with state agencies to correct the information.

In an effort to be fully transparent with you, we are sharing a report that we update and distribute to staff every day. Here, you can see a snapshot of cases we are treating in our health center today. We have changed the format of this daily report since we started using it a few weeks ago, and we expect it to continue to evolve as more data is collected and reporting requirements emerge.

As you review the table, we do want to share sad news that we've lost a second member of our McLean family who tested positive. The family wanted us to know that they are so grateful for the care their mother received during her illness, and also while receiving hospice care for several months prior to diagnosis. We are heart-broken again with this loss and extend our deepest sympathies to all families who are grieving during this pandemic.

Friday, May I, 2020						
	Robinson	Atwater	Abnernethy	Evergreen	Chapel	Skyview
	(AL)	(AL)	(AL)	Way	Crossing	Terrace
				(post-	(LTC)	(LTC)
				acute)		
Positive	0	0	0	12	0	9
(being cared						
for on this						
neighborhood)						
Positive (being	I		4	I		
cared for off						
campus)						
Pending	I	I	I	0	0	I
Negative	2	IO	5	8	I	6
Recovered			I			

We thank all of the families who participated in our first virtual Family Council meeting on Wednesday. We will continue to communicate twice a week with these written updates, as well as conduct the Wednesday virtual meetings as we make every effort to stay connected. Look for the meeting invitation to arrive in your inbox. Please send any questions to Joan Stefanowicz joan.stefanowicz@mcleancare.org and we will share those questions and answers during the next weekly online meeting.

We are eternally thankful for your continued support as we care for our community together.

Lisa Clark

Be well.

David Bordonaro

President

Lisa Clark

Vice President, Administrator of the Health Center